
Community Council Minutes 

April 6, 2016 

 

*We reviewed the Master Schedule for next year.  Dave Holt reviewed a chart showing what classes 

students requested on their class selection forms and made sure we had enough teachers to fill each of 

these classes.  

 Some classes didn’t have enough to fill a full classes so they will be combined, such as orchestra and 

band will only have one unit each this year instead of two, and 7th and 8th grade math lab classes. 

Art classes only had enough students for 5 periods, so a part time teacher is all that is required. 

The community council approved the changes needed to fill all the teacher positions for classes 

scheduled for next year. 

 

*We reviewed safe walking routes for next year.  No changes were made from last year’s safe walking 

route plan.  All students within 2 miles of Valley Jr. High do not get bussed. 

 

 

Persons in attendance: 

Laurann Wilkey (parent) 

Shelley Francom (parent) 

Justin Maddocks (teacher) 

Linda Arnold (parent liaison) 

Jacob Ballentine (counselor) 

Nicole Olsen (parent) 

Becky Hall (parent) 

Garth H (parent) 

Ken Woods (teacher) 

Dave Holt (principal) 

Rebecca Ibarra (assistant principal) 


